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Dear Mr. Emingak, Mr. Dwyer, Mr. Clark, Ms. McCaie, and Mr. Holland: 
 
RE: NPC File # 149906 [Arcadia Bay] 
The following works and activities have been proposed in the above-noted project proposal: 

1. West Kitikmeot Gold Corp is currently applying to renew and amend NWB Water Licence 2BE-ABP1823, which 
currently authorizes water usage of 42 m3/day (40 m3/day for drilling activities and 2 m3/day for camp use). 
The amendment is requesting an increase of the water allowance to 299 m3/day (289 m3/day for drilling 
activities and 10m3/day for camp use) . 

2. Associated NPC File No: 148574; Related NIRB File No: 17EN059 
3. Location: Kitikmeot [Inuit Owned and Crown Lands near the shore of Arcadia Bay, on the Coronation Gulf, 

approximately 160 kilometres east of Kugluktuk and 305 km southwest of Cambridge Bay.].  
 
A complete description of the project proposal reviewed by the Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) can be accessed 
online using the link below. 
 
The NPC has completed its review of the above noted project proposal. The NPC previously reviewed works and 
activities associated with the current project proposal and a decision was issued on May 19, 2017 that it is outside the 
area of an applicable regional land use plan.  In addition, works and activities associated with the current proposal 
were previously screened by the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB File No.:17EN059).  

Francis Emingak 
Acting Manager, Technical Administration 
Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
By email:  femingak@nirb.ca; info@nirb.ca; 
kmorrison@nirb.ca  
 
Geoff Clark 
Director, Lands, Environment and Resources 
Kitikmeot Inuit Association (KIA) 
P.O. Box 360, Kugluktuk NU X0B 0E0  
By email: dirlands@kitia.ca; projectofficer@kitia.ca 
 
Elliot Holland 
West Kitikmeot Gold Corp 
P.O. Box 6, 30B Mitik Street 
Cambridge Bay NU X0B 0C0 
By email: eholland@westkitgold.ca  
 

Richard Dwyer 
Manager of Licensing 
Nunavut Water Board (NWB) 
P.O. Box 119, Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 
By email: richard.dwyer@nwb-oen.ca; 
licensing@nwb-oen.ca 
 
Tracey McCaie  
Manager Land Administration 
Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs 
Canada (CIRINAC), P.O. Box 100, Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 
By email:  tracey.mccaie@canada.ca; 
aadnc.landsmining.aandc@canada.ca;  
isa.qamaniq-mason@canada.ca; 
spencer.dewar@canada.ca; jeff.hart@canada.ca; 
richard.bingley2@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca; 
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The above-noted project proposal is exempt from screening by the NIRB because the NPC is of the understanding that 
it does not change the general scope of the original project activities, and the exceptions noted in Section 12.4.3 (a) 
and (b) of the Nunavut Agreement do not apply.  
 
By way of this letter, the NPC is forwarding the project proposal to the regulatory authorities identified by the 
proponent. Project materials, including the applicable conformity requirements, are available at the following address: 
https://lupit.nunavut.ca/portal/project-dashboard.php?appid=149906&sessionid= 
 
This decision applies only to the above noted project proposal as submitted.  Proponents may not carry out projects 
and regulatory authorities may not issue licenses, permits and other authorizations in respect of projects if a review 
by the NPC is required.  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (867) 447-4563. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Solomon Amuno, PhD 
Senior Planner 
Nunavut Planning Commission 
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